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1. By application filed on 21 December 2017, the Applicant, an Administration

and Procurement Clerk (GS-4), Administration and Procurement Sec
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15.  In an email of 30 November 2017 to the Head, Operations Unit/Chief, HRS,
the Applicant reiterated her request for information about the renewal of her
contract and the date at which she could expect to receive her appointment renewal

letter.

16. On the same day, the Head, Operations Unit/Chief, HRS, replied to the
Applicant inter alia that she had a contract with UNITAR until 31 December 2017

and that UNITAR would keep her inform about it fiin due timeo.

17.  On 5 December 2017, the HR Specialist informed the Applicant inter alia
that her current contract was due to expire on 31 December 2017 and that it would
be fiextended for administrative purposes to enable [her] to utilize [her] sick leave

entitlemento.

18. On 7 December 2017, the Applicant replied to the HR Specialist requesting
her to give her the reason for the non-renewal of her contract. On the same day, the
Head, Operations Unit/Chief, HRS, replied to the Applicant that her FTA, expiring
on 31 December 2017, did not ficarry any expectancy, legal or otherwise, of

renewalo.

19. By email of 8 December 2017 to the Head, Operations Unit/Chief, HRS, the
Applicant requested confirmation that the sole reason for the non-renewal of her
FTA was that it carried no expectation for renewal. The Applicant, therefore, asked
that any other reason in support of the non-renewal of her contract be communicated
to her by 11 December 2017.

20. On 21 December 2017, the Applicant submitted a request for management
evaluation of the decision referred to in para. 1 above to the

Under-Secretary-General for Management.
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* p3eEty
21. In his reply to the application, the Respondent informed the Tribunal that the
Applicantds FTA had been extended. To his submission, the Respondent attached a
letter of appointment (iLoA0) for a six-month period effective 1 January 2018,
addressed to the Applicant and signed on 22 December 2017 by the Executive
Director, UNITAR.

22. The Tribunal notes that the LoA contains no reference to it being issued for
administrative purposes and/or to allow the Applicant to exhaust her sick leave
entitlement. The Tribunal observes, however, that its expiration date, namely
30 June 2018, coincides with the date at which the Applicant is expected to exhaust

her nine-month entitlement to sick leave with half pay (see para. 14 above).

23. Recalling that the Applicantds challenge concerns the decision to extend her

Page 5 of 5



